

A Sacred Space for Your Busy Life

Sunday, June 30, 2024, Sixth Sunday after Pentecost

We especially welcome visitors and newcomers today. For more information about St. Paul's, please visit www.StPaulsSanRafael.org or call our office at 415.456.4842.

At St. Paul's we are all called to follow Jesus together in worship, prayer and service.

Worship

The service begins on page 351 of the Book of Common Prayer (BCP)

Prelude	Voluntary	John Bennett
Opening Hymn	495	Hymnal
A Penitential Order		BCP p. 351
Gloria	S-280 (Service music found in front of hymnal)	Hymnal
First Reading	2 Samuel 1:1, 17-27	
Psalm	130	BCP p. 784
Second Reading	2 Corinthians 8:7-15	
Gradual	Alleluia, Alleluia	
Gospel	Mark 5:21-43	
Nicene Creed		BCP p. 358
Prayers of the People	Form VI	BCP p. 392
Offertory Hymn	423	Hymnal
Our Father		BCP p. 364
Closing Hymn	719	Hymnal
Postlude	The Stars and Stripes Forever	John Phillip Sousa

The altar flowers are given by Joan Adams to the glory of God and in loving memory of her son, Philip Adams.

SERVING TODAY

Officiant & Preacher: The Rev. Erin Wiens St. John

Choirmaster/Organist: Michael Struck

Acolytes: Dawn Rice, Demelza Rice

Reader: Jacob Moody

Ushers: Alice King, Byrd Coleman

Altar Guild: Judy Rowcliffe

Tech Support: Josh Becker, Dennis DeMille

THIS WEEK'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

Parking Lot

The parking lot will be closed for resurfacing after today's service. The lot will remain closed until July 6.

Lunches for St. Vincent's

We are canceling our lunch-packing for St. Vincent's while we fix our refrigerator. More to come soon!

Dedicate our Altar Book to a Loved One

We need a new Altar Book – the book clergy use to conduct all our services - and want to offer you the opportunity to purchase this in honor of a loved one. We're estimating \$300, to include a hand-painted dedication. If this interests you, please reach out to Judy Rowcliffe, jlrowcliffe@comcast.net or 415-606-4355.

Write a Letter a Month to a Prisoner

Our Death Row Ministry consists of about forty people, half of whom are incarcerated. Join those of us on the outside who commit to writing a letter a month to a prisoner. Contact Erin to find out more.

Bible Studies

We have two weekly Bible Studies at St. Paul's. One is in-person on Wednesdays at 10am and the other is on Zoom at 6pm on Thursdays. All are welcome to come and explore scripture. Cara Meredith will be leading the Wednesday Bible Study while Christopher is away.

Taste Community

Our first Taste Community event will be on July 14th at 6pm for young adults ages 18-mid-30s. Come join a community of those who have been hurt by the church, those who are doubting, those at home in their faith, and everyone in between. A home-cooked, Italian dinner will be provided, followed by Compline in the chapel. RSVP to Kristen (760) 445-4250.

PRAYER LIST

Scarlett W Inge B & Family Lynne S Colette M & Family Martin & Drake Families Corrina & John Joan A Simon Dennis Nicole L Ukraine Victims John L Gary W. John M Olivia C & Family Victims in Israel & Gaza Hardy S Lilibet G Roseanna M

